Town of North Stonington, CT HEWITT FARM COMMITTEE

Monday, October 3rd, 2022 at 4:30 p.m.

Regular Meeting New Town Hall Conference Room

- **1. Call to order and attendence:** Chairman Ed Harasimowitz called the meeting of the Hewitt Farm Committee to order at 4:33PM with members Nita Kincaid, Bob Dunn, Brian Banker, and Tim Chokas present.
 - Members Absent: Deirdre Tavares
 - Guest/Staff Present: Jack Brown, Diana Hunt
- 2. Additions to the Agenda None
- 3. Noah Slitt Eagle Scout Project Not in attendance.
- **4. Gary Annino Thank You Note** Draft sent to committee for review. Ed will print on town letter head and mail.
- **5. John Dean Gallop House Fence Repairs-** Ed will order two 6 inch balls with a 4 inch diameter flat at the base to repair the two rotted finials.
- **6. John Dean Gallop House Windows-** The new windows will be arriving in about 2 weeks. The town is reviewing bids for the installation. In addition, the bulkhead door to the basement has been completely rebuilt by our committee member Bob Dunn. The workmanship is superb.
- 7. FY22 Annual Report- the annual report is under development by the committee.
- **8. Cemetary Bridge Repair-** One of the two cemetary bridges is in need of repairs. Portions of the support structure have rotted and the bridge is unstable. Bob Dunn will inspect the bridge and provide a scope of work.
- 9. Public Comments / Discussion- None
- **10.** Adjourn- Meeting was adjourned at 4:55PM

Respectfully submitted Ed Harasimowitz